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ITEM 1: WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS AND APOLOGIES

Caroline Selkirk welcomed everybody to the meeting, noting apologies from Fiona Dagge-Bell, Iain Hunter, Derek Lindsay, Mary Mack, Jackie Sansbury, John Wilson and Ricky Verrall.

Caroline Selkirk stated that several guest speakers would be attending the meeting, all of whom would be arriving later on. These guests included Lindsay Mathie and Alastair Philp from ISD, who would be providing an update on outcome measures; Catriona Johnson from NSD, who would be providing an overview of progress made by national MCNs; and Sarah Tait, who would talk of her experiences of Advanced Practice and the benefit of extended roles. It was noted that Sarah’s manager Lesley Horsburgh would also attend. Jane Murkin and Julie Adams would be presenting on the paediatric patient safety programme. Finally, Caroline Selkirk mentioned that Catherine Calderwood, Senior Medical Officer with responsibility for women and children and a new member of the NDPIG, would be attending the meeting later on for agenda item 6.

Next, Caroline suggested that the focus of this meeting would move away from finance and process in order to look at what is happening on the ground, what has been achieved, what the challenges are, and how we are placed for the third year of the plan.  It was noted that workforce and outcomes would be the two main themes of the meeting and that the presentations and items for discussion would focus on aspects of these.
Finally, Caroline congratulated Lucy Colquhoun and her team for completing and distributing the latest newsletter. Caroline suggested that it was an important document for communicating a positive message in relation to NDP progress.
ITEM 2: MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS MEETING PLUS OUTSTANDING ACTION POINTS

Minutes were agreed as accurate.

Caroline Selkirk asked Deirdre Evans for an update on how MCNs are engaging with regional planning processes (outstanding action point 6).
Deirdre Evans noted that there were discussions taking place. She suggested that MCN knowledge should be transferred into local planning, and that there could be a role for the Directors of Local Planning Groups to link more closely with MCNs. Finally, Deirdre stated that national MCNs and the information they share should be owned by and available to everybody.

Caroline Selkirk agreed, and turned the group’s attention to paediatric undergraduate training (outstanding action point 11).
David Simpson noted it should read ‘postgraduate’ rather than ‘undergraduate’. He explained that he and Fiona Drimmie are pursuing the issue and will raise it first with the Scottish Coordinator of Paediatric Education (SCOPE), then with NES.
Caroline Selkirk asked John Froggatt for an update on acceptability of the carry-forward of non-recurring funds (outstanding action point 12.)
John Froggatt confirmed that finance colleagues have agreed that 15% of funding can also be retained centrally for non-recurring expenditure in 2011/12.
Heather Knox then asked for clarification regarding the provision of ‘press statements’ for each pan-Scotland specialty (outstanding action point 13). Lucy Colquhoun explained that the pan-Scotland matrix descriptions which the group had already provided were sufficient and that no further statements were sought.
With regards to establishing a group to standardise payments and provide updates to NDPIG (outstanding action point 5), Deirdre Evans noted that people had been invited to join the group but there had been a lack of interest so far. She therefore proposed to circulate a draft discussion paper to the group.
Jim Beattie updated the group on the work of the DGH competencies group.  The group held its first meeting on 27 January and has started the data gathering exercise from relevant stakeholders.  They are also mapping existing standards, and plan to issue a draft report for consultation in June.

ITEM 3: YEAR 3 OVERVIEW – BUDGET, NEXT STEPS ETC (JOHN FROGGATT)

Caroline Selkirk introduced handout 3.1, the financial schedule, noting that it was just for information purposes and that its contents should be familiar. She added that it was a testimony to the hard work of the group.
Jackie Simpson noted that the document contained some minor inaccuracies and agreed to email Lucy Colquhoun with the correct figures.
AP: SEAT to email minor changes to financial schedule to Lucy.
John Froggatt explained that there was significant pressure on the Scottish Government budget and that this was currently under discussion. He suggested that although there was no guarantee that all funding for the NDP Year 3 bids would survive cuts, the information provided by the group had been invaluable for supporting claims for funding. He thanked the group for the information that they had provided, and emphasised that as soon as the Government reached a decision he would inform the group.

Slippage
John Froggatt confirmed that the group should proceed on the basis that remaining year 2 slippage can be retained but that the Scottish Government would need to know what the money is being invested in. He also added the possibility that SG may well require year 3 slippage to be recovered. 
Start-up costs

Caroline Selkirk noted a query about whether or not slippage funding could be used for start-up costs and suggested that this raised several issues. First of all, she asked the group for their opinion on maintaining consistency, given that it had previously been agreed not to fund start-up costs. She noted that these costs are not directly related to children so they might be more challenging to defend.

Ken Mitchell explained that one board in particular had requested £40,000, but that these start-up costs were for a number of posts.

Caroline Selkirk stated that start-up costs related to advertising, travel and HR would not be acceptable, and that day-to-day charges should not be cross-charged to NDP budget, but that necessary equipment e.g. laptops for staff working remotely may be acceptable.

Insulin pumps

Heather Knox said WoS would support the use of slippage money to fund insulin pumps for children with diabetes.

Jacqui Simpson noted that this would require staff costs over and above equipment.
Caroline Selkirk explained that if the group decided to fund insulin pumps it would be necessary to provide clarification on why this was funded above other priorities.

David Simpson and Jim Beattie agreed that providing the equipment would allow clinicians to deliver an improved service to children. Jim Beattie added that the need for such a large volume of equipment was a unique situation.

Heather Knox added that funding the pumps would also be of advantage to the Scottish Government, since they did not currently have the money in their budget allocated to funding insulin pumps.

John Froggatt suggested that the Government take advice from the group as a whole, but that an agreement would have to be reached before SG made a final decision. 

Michael Bisset noted a concern that there was a possibility that health boards may not be able to accept the funding if it were offered. He explained that the associated costs – such as training – over 2 or 3 years would exceed the amount of funding that they would be offered.

Sharon Adamson responded, suggesting that she was aware that the West had budgeted for diabetes, but that she was unsure of the budget allocations of the other regions.
Jacqui Simpson offered clarification for SEAT, suggesting that they had prioritised critical care equipment. She added that she would support using slippage to fund insulin pumps in the West on an exceptional basis. 
Jim Beattie noted that insulin pump therapy is key to preventing later complications in diabetes patients. He suggested that this investment would provide long-term savings.
Andrew Eccleston emphasised the importance of consistency, suggesting that the same level of care would need to be provided across the country.

Heather Knox suggested that the current target was for 25% of children to be using insulin pumps within 5 years, provided that there are the resources to support this such as trained nurses and necessary equipment.

Caroline Selkirk asked if the group was willing, on a one year basis, to consider insulin pumps as an exception. 

AP: Regions to review their position on funding insulin pumps from NDP slippage, ensuring that there will be adequate funding for training and support.
Caroline Selkirk introduced the next hand-out, the Year 3 Pan-Scotland Investment table. She noted that considerable investment had been proposed over a range of areas, and that she considered it a well-balanced portfolio.

Iain Wallace noted a query that he had about the Metabolic bid, and asked for clarification on whether or not resources from WoS would be used to support service in SEAT.
Eddie Doyle stated that he did not anticipate that this would be the case.

Heather Knox suggested that when babies are first diagnosed with metabolic disease in WoS, a dietician will visit the family’s home to discuss the matter and offer support. She enquired as to whether SEAT had the resources to offer a similar service.

Eddie Doyle noted that there were several different means of supporting families other than specialist nurses, and that this matter would be something for the MCN to discuss.

Caroline Selkirk agreed, suggesting that this issue could be discussed outside the meeting via the MCN. She added that as the pan-Scotland groups are now coming to an end their role should be covered by MCNs. Deirdre Evans agreed to pursue this with Catriona Johnson.
Jacqui Simpson enquired as to whether there would be an agreement at the end of the process that everyone would receive the same standard of care regardless of location.
Caroline Selkirk noted that there would be a focus on outcomes and quality rather than service provision methods.

Heather Knox suggested that she agreed with Eddie Doyle’s earlier statement, and that there were different ways to deliver services to children. Patients are reporting differences in the quality of service at first diagnosis and this should be addressed.
ITEM 4: QUARTER 3 RETURNS (CAROLINE SELKIRK)

Jacqui Simpson suggested that Year 2 slippage had been slightly higher than expected (£32k instead of £23k). She confirmed that most outstanding posts now have planned start dates.
Lucy Colquhoun reminded the group that Quarter 4 returns were due back at the end of April.

Deirdre Evans noted that NSD network analysts will now be band 5 positions and will not be in place this financial year as the IT systems need to be in place first. She added that a prototype of the IT system was due to be launched in June.
Ken Mitchell explained that the consultant post in the Highlands had been advertised but that they had received no applications. He noted that the position would be re-advertised in May or June after the job specification had been modified. He also explained that there was one locum in use, covering general paediatric duties to release the permanent consultant to perform specialist duties.  Ken stated that by amalgamating part-time posts from Year 2 with year 3 there would be more full-time posts, which should make recruitment easier.
AP: Ken Mitchell to provide a list of current vacancies to Lucy Colquhoun
AP: Regions/nationals to keep Lucy Colquhoun informed of any recruitment difficulties (ongoing)
Caroline Selkirk turned the group’s attention to the ‘key achievements’ section of handout item 4. She suggested that whilst they were all great achievements, some clarification on how each achievement directly helps children would help John Froggatt and Lucy Colquhoun defend NDP bids. 

AP: Each region/national org to provide additional detail re. the key achievements in Quarter 3, where required
Caroline Selkirk next suggested that it would be helpful for members to provide a document detailing when they plan to spend the funding by quarters during Year 3. She noted that this would be a complex task, but that it would be a very useful evidence trail.

John Froggatt agreed, suggesting that as the Scottish Government looks to make further savings the NDP’s ability to demonstrate where funding will be directed was becoming increasingly important.


AP: Lucy Colquhoun to ask regions for their projected quarterly spend in Y3

Heather Knox and Ken Mitchell noted that they would not be able to confirm anything until the bids had been accepted. Heather added that none of the regions would wish to advertise their posts until funding was confirmed.
John Froggatt reiterated that as soon as he had confirmation he would inform the group of the status of their funding. Caroline Selkirk encouraged regions/nationals to have all steps in place e.g. job descriptions, so that the process can begin as soon as budgets are confirmed.
ITEM 5 ASSESSING THE BIDS (CAROLINE SELKIRK AND JOHN FROGGATT)

Caroline Selkirk introduced handout 5.1 to the group, and asked Ken Mitchell to clarify why NoS posts were not split into specialties.

Ken Mitchell noted that he had had a discussion with Jane Fischer last week, and explained that if posts were divided into specialties there was a risk that certain parts of the NoS bid would be counted more than once.

Caroline Selkirk emphasised that it was important to be able to demonstrate how much had been spent on each specialty.

AP: Ken Mitchell to provide breakdown of staff by specialty

Caroline Selkirk noted that by the end of the year a comprehensive report would need to be provided on each specialty, including references to money spent, posts recruited and the difference the NDP funding had made to young people.

Paper 5.2 – project staffing in Year 3.
Deirdre Evans noted that this was a good news story in itself, drawing attention in particular to the 110.1 new nurse appointments that NDP funding would make possible. (*N.B. these figures are incorrect and have subsequently been amended).
Jacqui Simpson noted that there were a few inaccuracies in the table with regards to SEAT’s proposed staff recruitment.

AP: Jacqui Simpson to advise Lucy Colquhoun of amendments to Year 3 staffing matrix
Caroline Selkirk suggested that the obvious challenge which arises from the table was whether there were enough qualified professionals to fill all of the posts listed. She suggested that the group should develop contingency plans. She invited the group to discuss areas where there might be particular pressures.
Catherine Calderwood introduced herself to the group before noting that the total number of consultants (299.5 PAs) would be a definite area of pressure, and that 30 WTE probably equates to 45 people.  There are only 26 CCTs coming through this year. It may be that staff are recruited to cover general duties, releasing existing staff to deliver the specialist elements.
Caroline Selkirk suggested that the group could become drivers for this agenda, influencing their colleagues to plan for the proposed positions.

Andrew Eccleston noted that core and day services and medical staff in general were facing challenges. He added that the nurse numbers seemed to be the most challenging area for recruitment, and that he would be concerned positions would be applied for by internal nurses, thereby creating further gaps in service provision. Attrition and retirement rates also contribute to staffing pressure, and the core service is currently being propped up by consultants doing middle grade work.
Janice McKenzie agreed, noting that although nurse posts were advertised nationally the posts were most often recruited from within ranks which then created further problems.

Deirdre Evans suggested that issues with recruiting to these posts could be alleviated when budget cuts become clear, as more clinicians may be looking for work.

Mary Boyle noted that in terms of AHP supply, there were good training pathways available and many AHPs were already taking advantage of this. She added that nursing would be the main challenge, and that providing consistent information about training opportunities would be important.
Caroline Selkirk suggested that after budgets have been finalised the group would have a better idea of how many staff members would be available to fill NDP posts. She conceded that re-training is not always a suitable option, however, particularly for medical posts.  There is also a time-lag for training, which can take up to five years.  Projection of future needs is therefore crucial.
Catherine Calderwood suggested to the group that trainees were not always aware of training opportunities or specialist vacancies. She stated that a well-coordinated approach to appointments could be beneficial. Boards and regions could inform colleges of forthcoming jobs, so that they in turn encourage sub-specialties in the appropriate areas. Heather Knox also remarked that vacancy advertisements could be better timed to tie in with newly qualified staff.
Caroline Selkirk agreed, noting that some thought would need to be given to what the group could do to encourage appointments.  Proleptic appointments should also be considered.
Jim Beattie noted that training managers would know who is due to complete programmes, and cited the National Training Grid. Their expertise could be useful in gaining a sense of the size of pool that NDP would be recruiting from.

AP: Catherine Calderwood, Jim Beattie and Dave Simpson to carry out work on medical workforce to identify how to link forthcoming vacancies with college training, identify contingency plans and scope long term workforce planning

Caroline Selkirk invited the group to offer their opinion on what could be done to address the issue of recruiting nurses to NDP posts.
Deirdre McCormick introduced herself to the group. She suggested that there were discussions taking place with boards regarding training and budgets. She added that it would be necessary to find out what local boards were doing to address the issue.

AP: Mags McGuire/ Deirdre McCormick to contact Boards to confirm their plans for building the nursing workforce, what we can influence and what the needs are

Janice McKenzie noted that the majority of Year 3 posts were not advanced practice.
Loraine Currie noted that in Grampian they were trying not to take on new graduates, therefore more gaps were appearing from the bottom up.
Caroline Selkirk stated that the group would need to gather intelligence that would allow them to influence the boards by providing a solution to work with, rather than simply a problem.

Mary Boyle noted that there was an AHP shortfall, but that they have requested funding for AHP training courses.

AP: All regions to reflect upon the Year 3 workforce plans and identify any issues, training requirements etc.

It was felt that administrative and clerical positions should be less of a challenge since they will be managed by individual boards. 
Caroline invited Mary Boyle to update on the issue of pharmacists.

AP: Mary Boyle to contact Arlene Brailey to make sure pharmacy planning takes account of specialist children’s services

It was noted that some health boards were using NDP funding in order to cover cuts to their services, and that this may provide a challenge. 

Caroline Selkirk suggested that without knowing what their current baseline was it would be difficult to address, but that it would certainly be an issue the group would need to look into. She asked the group if everyone had received the paper on the use of temporary medical staff.
AP: Lucy Colquhoun to forward the CEL on temporary staff to NDPIG

Caroline Selkirk noted the group needed to be clear on projected outcomes and outputs.

Lucy Colquhoun confirmed that evidence would need to be provided to substantiate projected outcomes. She added that individual meetings with herself and John Froggatt would be set up to agree specific outcome measures for each element of Year 3 proposals.
ITEM 6: ISD OUTCOMES UPDATE (ALISTAIR PHILP, LINDSAY MATHIE)

Alistair Philp introduced himself and his colleague Lindsay Mathie to the group. He noted that the ISD update would centre on three areas:

1) To note the indicators proposed


2) To comment on the indicators, with particular regard to whether the 
operational 


definitions make sense to those delivering services


3) To consider the options for data collection and give a view on which 



option would be preferred.

Alistair added that the main aim of the project was to enable the group to tangibly demonstrate the impact of NDP funding. He added that ISD now have 5 short-term progress indicators and 8 medium to long-term progress indicators.
Lindsay Mathie requested clarification from the Scottish Government and clinicians of what should be included and excluded from the measurements. She suggested that the first indicator – the number of WTE staff in post – would be a challenging one, and may need adjusting. 

Lucy Colquhoun agreed, noting that the number of staff would not necessarily reflect the number of hours worked.
AP: Lucy Colquhoun to clarify SG outcome measures with ISD
Lindsay Mathie noted the additional measure of patient satisfaction.. She noted that this indicator would allow a holistic understanding of both patients’ and parents’ experiences of service provision and treatment. She added that although no standard survey had been finalised, there were ongoing discussions taking place in relation to this issue, and that ISD were working with ‘Better Together’ colleagues in SG. The Scottish Paediatric Psychology Network would also contribute suggestions for measuring quality of life and patient satisfaction.

With regards to the transition measurement, she acknowledged that it would be a challenging indicator to measure. She indicated that further discussions with clinicians would be necessary to confirm whether or not it would be measurable. 

Jacqui Simpson noted that play services and play specialists were separate terms, and that ‘play staff’ should be a collective term.

Eddie Doyle stated that it would be important to measure care episodes rather than simply the number of new clinics.

Jacqui Simpson emphasised the need to minimise the data burden for frontline staff. She also queried who would own the data, where would it be collected, and how we would understand the quality of service from the data collected.

Caroline Selkirk responded, suggesting that since the group had requested these measurements in order to understand the impact that they were making, they would own the data. Jacqui Simpson agreed, but noted that some of the data would sit in different work streams.

Jim Beattie queried NSD’s capacity to embed the data collection. He added that the difficulty with MCNs is that they are regional bodies. He noted that perhaps a single central source might be an effective means of dealing with the data. Finally, he stated that answering questions around workforce numbers would be a real challenge because of current data capture (measuring either paediatrics or specialists but not both).
Mary Boyle agreed, suggesting that measuring the number of patients treated would also be a challenge. Although it sounded like a simple measurement, basic and general services often merge together, making an authoritative figure difficult to establish.
Eddie Doyle noted that quality is not restricted to numbers, but that productivity would also be an important indicator.

John Froggatt responded, suggesting that whilst he agreed, numbers would be an important indicator to measure at first in order to prove that the NDP was creating additional services.  Jacqui Simpson noted that efficiency and outcomes were also important considerations. Caroline Selkirk noted that whilst the group would eventually need to measure outcomes, additionality was the first thing the group would have to prove. 
Heather Knox suggested that completing a questionnaire each time a patient was treated would be time-consuming.

Caroline Selkirk agreed that they would need to find a balance between collecting sufficient data and avoiding overloading frontline staff.

Iain Wallace asked for clarification from Alistair Philp about the time-frame that would be applied to measuring MCN targets.

Alistair Philp suggested that  discussions would need to be had, but that it would not be a decision for ISD to make. He added that QIS had provided them with a very useful indicator.

Caroline Selkirk asked for clarification on data collection.

Alistair Philp set out two possible solutions, the first being a central national audit, the second being clinical groups supported by a local manager. He explained that a centralised system would be subject to a time delay, and that ownership of data might be an issue since the measurements would be outsourced. Moreover, if a central national audit was established, its sustainability would be a possible drawback since there may not be the capacity for it after 2010/11. If the data was collected locally then ISD’s lack of involvement would be less detrimental in the coming years. Finally, he noted that it was probable that not too much technology would be required at first. Moreover, not every indicator would need to be collected from each patient. He suggested that these ideas would be trialled with a real clinical group.

Iain Wallace noted that whilst local data collection would certainly be the way forward, it would be important for the sake of equity that the group adopt nationally agreed targets.

Jane McKenzie agreed, emphasising that ensuring that everyone was working towards the same targets was key.

Caroline Selkirk noted that this would be challenging at first, but that it would encourage the group to continue to work together to improve children’s services.

Heather Knox stated that St Andrew’s University had carried out a systematic review of data collection, and that they had concluded that local ownership was more successful.

Jacqui Simpson noted it would be important to convince stakeholders that a local federation model would be the way forward. She added it would be important to gain a consensus that they were measuring the correct things and that any feedback from users would be helpful.
Caroline Selkirk agreed, noting that they would pilot the federated model in three areas. She suggested that any feedback they received would allow them to improve the model.

Mary Boyle suggested that clinicians would have to be engaged in the process, otherwise it would be a burden for them.


Alistair Philp suggested that the only other caveat would be that quality indicators might only be collected for some patients.
AP: ISD to attend NDPIG meeting in July to update on clinical quality indicators
Caroline Selkirk thanked Iain Wallace, who leaves the group today, on behalf of the group for his contribution to the NDP.
ITEM 7: CLINICIANS’ UPDATE (EDDIE DOYLE, ANDREW ECCLESTON, MIKE BISSET)

SEAT
Eddie Doyle noted that things had been progressing well, and that general surgery, oncology and the MCN for child sexual abuse continue to be positive areas. He added that the complex respiratory position in the region had been advertised without applications. Since then, they had created a new job-specification and recruited an applicant to the position. It has been a great success so far, with 90% of their time a day free to focus on clinical specialty work. Aside from that post, they have also set up new clinics in Forth Valley. Two shared clinics in Fife have been expanded into multi-disciplinary teams and a monthly CF clinic has been established in Borders. There has also been an increase of physio and dietetic input. Housekeeping for the Cystic Fibrosis service is also on track, as protocols have been updated and annual reviews have been carried out promptly. Although there is much positive news, there are still people who would have liked more NDP funding.

Caroline Selkirk suggested that this was a very encouraging account, and that there would always be a sense of people not receiving all the funding that they would have liked. She then invited Andrew Eccleston to provide an update.

West
Andrew Eccleston noted that there were three areas he would like to provide an update on. First, ‘shop-floor’ impact, second, opportunities for the future, and third, difficulties. He noted that DGH posts are now being appointed and that they are having a positive impact upon service. They now have a specialist nurse who works across gastroenterology, rheumatology and endocrinology - this was making a huge difference to patient experience. Moreover, there are opportunities for better networking, consistency of care  and improved communication. MCNs are beginning to evolve into useful tools, and clinician interaction is allowing discussions about consistency of care. He suggested that the outreach programme was also progressing positively, with the first gastroenterology outreach clinic was due in a couple of weeks. One key benefit is that results are available immediately rather than patients waiting for a letter from a specialist clinic. Andrew noted that where patients were formerly sent to Edinburgh for treatment, it would now be possible for them to be treated locally. This in turn would allow patient results to be viewed immediately.
Andrew next provided an update on what he believed to be the opportunities for the future. He noted that critical care had been a challenging area this winter, but that investment in Year 3 would make a real difference to the specialty. 

Finally, Andrew noted some possible challenges for the future. He suggested that recruiting dieticians and child protection posts may be a challenge. He stated that creative thinking would be necessary to address these recruitment issues, since there was a real risk of losing experienced staff from within their own ranks when recruiting to NDP positions. He noted that there was also an issue with collapsing paediatric rotas if consultants are placed in middle-grade jobs. He added that there were some feelings of disappointment amongst clinical staff who felt divorced from the decision-making process.
Caroline Selkirk noted that the last time Andrew Eccleston had provided an update the impact of NDP had yet to filter down, so hearing about the positive changes was heartening. She added that in terms of people feeling engaged there were bound to be those who felt disappointed, but that there were a lot of clinicians involved in the NDP process. She suggested there would always be room for improvement, but that NDP had generally done well in involving clinicians.
Heather Knox agreed, suggesting that the fast pace that the NDP process moves at meant that sometimes people were not directly involved. She added that they had improved upon clinician engagement in Year 2 when compared to Year 1, and that this would be something they would need to build on.

David Simpson asked for clarification on how sustainable general surgery was.

Andrew Eccleston suggested that there was no short-term threat, but that there was the possibility of a long-term threat as clinicians’ skill sets became narrower and more highly specialised. He suggested a solution would be to train clinicians to be generalists who were capable of dealing with a wide variety of situations.

North

Michael Bisset provided an update on the North of Scotland. He began by saying that the main issues they had faced in Year 1 were centred on sustainability, especially around Dundee. He noted that investment had allowed them to begin to address these issues, and that investment in one specialty, e.g. general surgery, can be of benefit to another e.g. gastro.. Michael noted that Year 2 funding was now beginning to be invested, as dietetics and nurse specialists were coming into NDP posts. He added, however, that recruiting to these posts leaves holes in the system, as they often recruit from within their own ranks. Finally, Michael noted that they were increasingly using the telemedicine service, as it allowed patients to avoid travelling.
ITEM 8: MCN PROGRESS (CATRIONA JOHNSON)

Catriona Johnson gave a presentation on National Managed Clinical Network progress.

Caroline Selkirk thanked Catriona Johnson for an excellent presentation, noting that it was helpful in establishing where NDP funding had been invested. She suggested that it was also useful in allowing people to understand how to interact with the networks.

AP: Deirdre Evans to discuss with Catriona Johnson how the MCNs can pick up where pan-Scotland groups left off in terms of monitoring progress and implementation of the agreed models
AP: West and SEAT to pursue metabolic model and ensure that the MCN is clear on how the model can be delivered

ITEM 9: ADVANCED PRACTICE (MARY BOYLE AND SARAH TAIT)

Mary Boyle and Sarah Tait gave a presentation on Advanced Practice.

Caroline Selkirk thanked Mary and Sarah  for their presentations. She noted that it was very interesting to gain an understanding of Sarah Tait’s NDP funded role. 
AP Jane Fischer to circulate copies of Catriona Johnson’s and Sarah Tait’s presentations, plus contact details

ITEM 10: SCOTTISH PATIENT SAFETY PROGRAMME: PAEDIATRIC UPDATE (JANE MURKIN AND JULIE ADAMS)

Jane Murkin and Julie Adams gave a presentation on the Scottish Patient Safety Programme.

Caroline Selkirk thanked Jane and Julie for their presentation, noting that it was a timely update considering that the main issue the group needed to address was capacity, but that they were now moving towards outcomes. 

David Simpson enquired about a mortality rate figure mentioned in the presentation.

Julie Adams suggested that it was unlikely that a 15% reduction in mortality rates would be achieved

Jane Murkin added that 10-15% was still an achievable target according to their clinician colleagues.  She suggested that mortality was a useful lens which could be used to improve the Scottish Patient Safety Programme.
Deirdre Evans noted that the group had listened to a presentation on data collection earlier in the meeting. She suggested that if clinicians are under pressure then data collection may be neglected, but that this is the very time that it becomes most important.

Jane Murkin agreed, and suggested that processes were more efficient than they had been previously.

Caroline Selkirk proposed inviting a follow-up presentation from the Scottish Patient Safety Programme in July, by which time the aims and goals would be finalised.
AP: Jane Murkin and Julie Adams to be invited to NDPIG meeting in July to update on patient safety aims and goals

ITEM 11: YEAR 3 AND BEYOND (CAROLINE SELKIRK)

Caroline Selkirk noted that from April onwards there would be the opportunity to focus more on outcomes from the NDP, as well as address a number of outstanding issues including workforce, training and education and age appropriate care. Finally, Caroline suggested that there were some areas that had not been looked at in detail as of yet, including anaesthetics.
ITEM 12: AOB

Caroline Selkirk asked the group if there was still support for an event later in the year to celebrate NDP achievements.  There was broad support but decision taken regarding timing.

Date of next meeting: 10 am – 3 pm, Wednesday 21 April, Victoria Quay
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